
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3  Week 7        

7th September 2017      
  

 

 

 

TERM 3 
 

Week 8 

13/9/17 SAPOL visit  
YEAR 6 

 

14/9/17 Festival of Music 
at the 
Entertainment 
Centre  

 

19/9/17 Governing 
Council 

 

23/9/17 &   PEDAL PRIX 

24/9/17 MURRAY 
BRIDGE 

 

 

Assembly Roster 
Week 7 Rooms 3 & 12 
Week 8 Rooms 14 & 21 

 

 

 
 

On Monday East Para Primary School joined 
with other Pre-Schools and Schools in the 
Montague Partnership for a Pupil Free Day on 
Collaborative Moderation. 

In the morning we discussed the Australian 
Curriculum, in particular the Achievement 
Standards in Numeracy and the evidence 
(student work samples) which would clearly 
demonstrate a student’s achievement of the 
concepts. 

After morning tea the Primary teachers listened 
to a key note address whilst the Pre-school and 
Reception teachers met to talk about continuity 
of learning from pre-school to school. 

After lunch all teachers shared portfolios of 
student work. The learning intention, success 
criteria and professional assessment of each 
piece of work was discussed and feedback 
sought and given. 

The purpose of the Pupil Free Day was to 
develop greater consistency in the assessment 
of students’ work within sites and across the 
Montague Partnership. 

I am appreciative of the work our teachers did in 
preparation for the Pupil Free Day, their positive 
and active participation in the conversations and 
their constructive feedback about that day.  

The Term 4 Pupil Free Day will be on Monday 
27th November (Week 7). On that day staff at 
EPPS will be interrogating our student data, in 
particular the PAT Data (students are currently 
sitting PAT tests) and the NAPLAN data to 
inform our planning for 2018. 

NAPLAN Data 

I am very pleased to further inform our 
community about our NAPLAN successes. 

Well done to our Year 3s whose mean scores in 
Numeracy and Writing were above the DECD 
average, Year 5s whose mean scores in 
Numeracy, Writing and Grammar were equal to 
or above DECD average and Year 7s whose 
mean score in Spelling was above DECD 
average.  

Ros Frost 

Hi everyone, 

Firstly I would like to thank you for your vigilance 
in notifying us of when your child is absent.  Our 
attendance rate for last week was 95%, which is 
excellent at any time of year, however, 
considering the weather and illness that we are all 
experiencing in one form or another it is 
particularly pleasing.  Our attendance for the year 
is at 92% which is about average for East Para 
PS. 

Secondly, I would like to mention the outstanding 
efforts of Elissa D’Allocco and Aimie Menzel for 
the ‘Almost Amazing Race’ theme at staff meeting 
this week. Once a term our focus for staff meeting 
is staff wellbeing. So far we have come up with a 
different activity each term since Term 3 last year 
for staff to participate in, which links to supporting 
and improving their wellbeing.  All the activities 
have been transferrable to the classroom to 
support and improve student wellbeing. 

This week Ms D’Allocco and Mrs Menzel 
organised an ‘Almost Amazing Race’ using QR 
codes and an app called ‘Padlet’ to set tasks for 
teachers to complete around the school.  The 
integration of ICT highlighted their high skill set in 
this area and using it in a way that could be 
transferred to the classroom with students of all 
ages was brilliant. Thank you. 

Finally I would just like to say, GO CROWS!!!  

Aaron McPherson 
 

Coordinator news 
In week 6 the teachers participated in their 
Professional Development staff meeting on 
Tuesday afternoon. Our current focus is on 
pedagogy in our classrooms.  The teachers have 
chosen pedagogical shifts that they will be 
implementing and developing in their classrooms.  
These shifts aim to improve student learning 
outcomes.  

At the staff meeting the teachers collaborated in 
small groups of those with the same focus. They 
accessed current research and information about 
their pedagogical focus to support in their 
development.  

The areas the teachers are working on are 
questioning, flipped learning, play based learning, 
feedback, assessment of learning, learning 
intentions and success criteria.  

Emily Huzzell 

 

 

 

 

Enrolment Forms for brothers and sisters 
in Reception in 2018 can be obtained from 

the school office. 



Term 3 Week 7 

   
Leila   Jessica  Taylor 
Term 3 Week 8 

   
Keira  Tahlia  Nicole 
 

  

At EPPS, our RITCHR values are very important and are the 

basis for how we work and behave as a school community.  

Daily we see students  at EPPS use Respect, Integrity, Trust,  

Caring, Honesty and Responsibility, so at assembly each 

week, we will acknowledge students who use these values 

consistently. Weeks 5 & 6 
Term 4 Week 1 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Name Rm Award 

Bailey  21 Responsibility 

Jordan Bamford 1 Responsibility 

Dylan Turner 1 Responsibility 

Lucas Turner 26 Respect 

S M 26 Respect 

Olivia Douglas 25 Responsibility 

Hunter Edwards 25 Responsibility 

Emily Heward 13 Integrity 

Lucca Williams 14 Responsibility 

Bel Fish 17 Responsibility 

Niteeka  13 Trust 

Alysha Singh 26 Respect 

Callan Leadbeater-Baldock 12 Responsibility 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

NETBALL Matches Played 2/9/17 
 

Netta 5  Marryatville defeated East Para 23-8 

Good try everyone with only 5 players. 

Primary 4 Walkerville defeated East Para 19-13 

Great work cementing 2
nd

 spot. 

Primary 10 No Results 

Primary 11 East Para had a bye 

Sub Junior 1 East Para defeated Wildy 23-8 

Good luck in the Semi Final on Saturday 1:30pm 

Sub Junior 5 St Ignatius defeated East Para 19-16  

Good luck in the Semi Final on Saturday 1:30pm 

Sub Junior 8 No Results  
REMINDER:  

End of Season celebration will be Friday 8
th

 Sept. 

Marie Moores: Netball Coordinator  0431 620 039 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


